PLYMOUTH COUNTY COMMISSIONERS
MEETING

August 28, 2014

A regular meeting of the Plymouth County Commissioners was called to
order at 6:00 p.m. at the Scituate Town Hall, 600 Chief Justice Cushing
Hwy, Scituate MA. Present were Chairman Daniel A. Pallotta, and
Commissioner Gregory M. Hanley. Chairman Pallotta called for the Pledge
of Allegiance.

Also, in attendance were Treasurer Thomas O'Brien, Register of Deeds
John Buckley, and County Administrator Brian McDonald.

ACCEPT PAYROLL AND/OR VENDOR VOUCHERS

Commissioner Hanley made a motion to accept payroll and vendor
vouchers presented by the Treasurer. Chairman Pallotta seconded.
Vote: The motion passed unanimously.

OLD BUSINESS

Transfer Station Update

The Commissioners held a general discussion regarding the Transfer
Station on South Street. The Commissioners requested Attorney Donald
Nagle draft a letter to the Town of Plymouth and DEP.

Vote-Bid-Construction of Reading and Storage Room—Registry of Deeds
Register Buckley presented the sole bid received for the construction of a
reading and storage room for historic records at the Registry of Deeds, 50
Obery Street, Plymouth, MA. 16 vendors requested bid packages.

Commissioner Hanley made a motion to accept the bid received August
22, 2014, from Cape Associates, Inc. 345 Massasoit Road, Eastham, MA to
construct a reading and storage room for historic records at the Plymouth
County Registry of Deeds, 50 Obery Street, Plymouth, MA in the amount
of $206,818.00. Register Buckley is hereby authorized to execute any and
all documents reasonably necessary to complete the project, pay any and
all expenses required, and to take any other actions otherwise necessary.
Chairman Pallotta seconded.

Vote: The motion passed unanimously.

At 6:30 p.m. the meeting adjourned.

Respectfuﬂy submitted,
Nancy O'Rourke
Executive Assistant




